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                   Town of Paxton

                Board of Selectmen

            697 Pleasant Street, Paxton, MA 01612

       (508) 754-7638 – phone (508) 797-0966 – fax

                     dparsons@townofpaxton.net
Regular Meeting Minutes
Monday, January 10, 2022
Meeting Location: John Bauer Senior Center 17 West Street, Paxton, MA 01612
Members Present:                    Peter Bogren, Jr., Chairman




 Julia N. Pingitore, Vice Chair





 Kirk R. Huehls, Clerk
Town Administrator:

 Carol L. Riches, Town Administrator


Attendees:
 see Attendee List
The Chair called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.
We will enter into Executive Session and will return to the regular meeting only for the purpose of adjourning. 

COVID update
· (JP)  -  presentation on COVID
· US covid timeline
· MASS Epi Curve

· Statistical projections

· Hospitalizations in Mass
· Available hospitals beds
· Up to the minute
· Projected peak hospitalizations

· Town of Paxton data  

· AMC contribution to case count

· Paxton percent positivity is 15.9% 

· Variants

· Variant of interest
· Variant of concern

· Five variants of concern  -  only two in the US
· 70 times more infectious omicron versus delta

· The world picture

· What we know about Omicron

· What we think we know about Omicron

· What we are actually seeing
· The numbers game
· What do you do now  -  same prevention measures that we used before
· More about masks
· More about masks – respirators
· Signs of a counterfeit respirators
· Vaccine information

· Symptoms of covid 19
· When should you get tested
· What to do if you are ill
· If you are exposed
· If you test positive

DPW building update
· (PB)  We continue to meet monthly and explore a number of options. We have moved on from a new building concept to looking at adding on to what we have instead. We are trying to figure out a way to meet the means of the town for the next 30 years at a price that we can afford. Our goal was to have something for the May town meeting but I do not see that happing right now. We would like to see a price tag under five million. We will be meeting again soon. 
Business Bylaw Review Committee update
· (KH) At the last Zoning Board meeting I put it out to the Board and ask that everyone go through the bylaws and ask if this is pertinent for today. We have a meeting set for later this month with the Zoning Board again. The Business Bylaw Committee has not yet met.
· (KH) I would like to have something to put forward for this May.
Appoint Town Administrators Search Committee
· (JP) We need to start with a motion to appoint a chair.
· Motion (KH) seconded (PB) to appoint Julia Pingitore as the Chairperson for the Town Administrators Search Committee.  Unanimous, all in favor. 
· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to appoint, Erin Ottmar, James Lang, Glenn Sullivan and Richard Bedard Jr. to the Town Administrators Search Committee. Unanimous, all in favor. 
Request to remove trash fee at 263 West St
· Motion (KH) seconded (JP) to approve the request to remove the trash fee for 263 West St.  Unanimous, all in favor. 
Financial interest disclosure from Deirdre Malone 
· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to approve the financial interest disclosure requested  by Deirdre Malone.  Unanimous, all in favor. 
Meeting Minutes

· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes from December 29, 2021.  Unanimous, all in favor. 
Town Administrator update

· Latest Meal tax revenue was $7,208.00.
· Extend a thank you to Mark McMaster for volunteering his time to redo the Town Hall sign that hangs over the front door. 
· (PB)  Please write a letter for the Select Board to sign thanking Mr. McMaster for the work he did. 
Public sessions
· Ken Carlson, town resident, How many people have applied for the committee.
· (JP) A lot but I do not have a number off the top of my head.
· Ken Carlson - We have a lot of open spaces on committees. Why can’t we just take anyone that wants to be on it?
· (JP) Smaller committee tends to work better than a larger committee. I’m happy with five members on a committee. Having alternates is something that we can think about.
· Ken Carlson I would like to see this process be open to the public and be televised. The town of Wrentham is currently going through this process with Community Paradigm. 
· (PB)  Sterling is currently looking for a Town Administrator as well. 
· (KH) I agree a five member committee works well. As many candidates that we can get would be good.
· Ken Carlson  The semi to final interviews should be public information.
· (PB)   The Government Act states that we can only offer what the current salary is. At least until July first we are tied to the current budget. We have a lot of obstacles that Julia is ready to work on. The Committee will decide if this process will be done internally or if they want to bring in an outside company. 
· Mark Love, town resident, I would like the Board to pursue the thought of a search firm. Pointed out the article from the landmark. Sterling has hired a search firm that is also doing Lancaster and West Boylston. My guess is there is going to be a consortium of sort put together with these committees that Paxton could join in on. If the towns are smart, they could cobble something together and would be worthy of Paxton to look into. You can still have a community search committee but have a search firm at the helm of that .  I am currently on three search committees. I had to go to training to be a member of those search committees. I think the rules of the search committee should  be defined.
· (PB) The committee would run this by Town Counsel prior to starting the interviews.
· Mark Love The job description has been circulated and there were some edits that I put forward. That job description preceded Kirk being on the Board. What is the status of that job description?
· (PB)  There are a lot of job descriptions that were here before Selectmen Huehls. Most of this is outlined in the Town Government Act. The bulk of the job description comes from the Government Act and the Collins group finished it off. The search committee will review it and make adjustments.
· (KH)  Isn’t it the Board’s responsibility to make any changes?
· (PB)  Change in roles or grammatic correction?
· (KH)  We need to agree on the document and give that charge to the committee. 
· (PB) The roles and responsibilities we can’t change per the Government Act. The grammatical format we can change. 
· (KH)  It’s a matter of course and principle. It all predates me. I think it could be refined a little. Clean it up and vote on it and put it forward. I think we put the cart before the horse.
· (PB)  These are job descriptions that are in place and have been in place. This Town is without a Town Administrator come the end of February.
· (JP)  Anything preceding your tenure here does not stop you from bringing forward a change to the job description that you think needs to happen but we have held this up for weeks now and we need to move forward.
· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to leave the regular meeting and entered into Executive Session at 8:24  pm and we will return to the regular meeting for the purpose of adjourning.    (JP) yes, (KH) yes, (PB) yes.
· Returned to Regular Session at 9:15pm

· Adjourned Meeting at 9:15pm, Unanimous all in favor. (JP) yes, (KH) yes, (PB) yes.
The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, January 31, 2021, at 7:00pm. 

Documents from the Meeting filed in BOS office:
COVID presentation
Agenda

Attendance list
Town Administrators update

Meeting minutes

Respectfully submitted,
Donna Graf-Parsons
Executive Assistant
